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HFAP Primary Stroke Re-certification 
Covenant HealthCare will be having their HFAP Primary Stroke re-certification on October 24. This is a one-day event. 
Physicians that admit or cares for Stroke/TIA/Hemorrhagic patients should be prepared to answer questions regarding 
the care of these patients if asked. Melissa Duchene, Stroke Coordinator, has prepared a “Questions HFAP May Ask” 
tip sheet and can send out to anyone interested. If you have any further questions or concerns please feel free to contact 
Melissa at 583.6685. 

National Shortage of Morphine- Covenant Response 
The American Society of Health System Pharmacists has officially placed all injectable morphine products on the National 
Drug Shortage List. The Covenant HealthCare Pharmacy Department has been managing this shortage since July, but 
it does not appear the shortage will fully resolve until June of 2018. The Pharmacy Department has been receiving limited 
shipments of injectable morphine, but this is not enough to sustain our current utilization. 

To conserve what injectable morphine the pharmacy does have, an overridable alert has been placed in EPIC 
encouraging providers to consider using fentanyl instead of morphine when clinically appropriate. Please consider this 
alert when providing care for your patients. Fentanyl is suggested instead of hydromorphone because the supply of 
hydromorphone is also limited at this time. The pharmacy will continue to work hard and explore all options to secure a 
steady supply of injectable morphine and hydromorphone for your patients. We appreciate your help during this shortage. 
For any further questions please contact Blake Bonkowski, Pharmacy Manager at 583.4061. 

Medical Staff Office Offering Influenza Vaccines 
The Medical Staff Office will be hosting influenza clinics on all Wednesdays in October from 9:00am-1:00pm. The Medical 
Staff Office is located at 700 Cooper in the Administration Wing, Room 1EA-150. No appointments are necessary. If you 
have any questions, please reach out to the Medical Staff Office at 583.6595. 

Interfaith Service 
As part of celebrating Pastoral Care Week this year, the Department of Pastoral Care and Education invites members of 
all faiths to gather at 12 noon on Thursday, October 26 in the Cooper Chapel to celebrate in the spirit of hospitality and 
inclusion. For further information, please contact Kathy Bonn, Director of Pastoral Care and Education at 583.6037. 

Welcome to Our Staff 
Christopher Heberer, DO, Emergency Medicine   900 Cooper Ave., Saginaw, 989.583.6521 

Bilal Shah, MD, Hospital Medicine    1447 N. Harrison, Saginaw, 989.583.4220 

Ebazare Ayewah, MD, Family Medicine    3020 Boardwalk Dr., Saginaw, 989.791.3888 

Asif Khan, MD, Psychology     1632 Stone St., Saginaw, 989.746.7612 

Arvind Patel, MD, Radiology     3400 N. Center Rd., Ste. 400, Saginaw 989.799.5600 

Emad Hemaya, MD, Anesthesiology    1447 N. Harrison, Saginaw, 561.799.3552 

Vickie Mello, DO, Obstetrics and Gynecology   1000 Houghton Ave., Saginaw, 989.583.6800 

Kevin Lawson, MD, Orthopedic Surgery    3160 Cabaret Trail S., Saginaw, 989.799.8712 


